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Hassall Grove Public School 
Works notification  15 March 2024 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

On March 6 2024, mould was detected in the carpet of the Library in Building H at Hassall Grove Public School. The 

Library was immediately made inaccessible to students and staff. Works to remove the carpet and remediate the 

mould also took place on 6 March. 

On 13 March 2024, more mould was detected in the insulation lining of a wall in the Library. Work is now underway 

to remove the wall lining and remediate the area. 

As an additional safety measure, air testing will commence following the completion of remediation work. 

All inspections and remediation works are conducted in accordance with recommendations from the independent 
hygienist. Use and access to the Library will be restricted until a clearance certificate is received.   

The Library will be inspected by an independent hygienist to confirm it has been fully remediated, and the school will 
receive a clearance certificate before the Library reopened for regular operations.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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